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Gizo police friendly match with Nukunau community 

Officers of the Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) at Gizo police station 
successfully conducted a friendly volleyball match at Nukunau community in Western 
Province on 16 January 2024. 
  
Provincial Police Commander (PPC) Western Province, Chief Superintendent Mathias 
Lenialu says, “Our Community Policing team has organised a friendly volleyball match on 
our sport day (Tuesdays) with one of the communities that have an existing Crime 
Prevention Committee.” 

 
PPC Lenialu says, “After the games, the Community Policing Team conducts an awareness 
talk on illegal sale of beer, brewing of kwaso and homebrews and its effects including its 
charges.” 

  
Chief Superintendent Lenialu says, “Gizo police officers on their way back from Nukunau 
have conducted a route march to Gizo as part of the exercise for our upcoming public order 
management (POM) training in February.” 
  
“I thank and acknowledge the leaders of Nukunau community for working together with 
police in organising the games and allowing us to do awareness talk. The turnout of people 
of all ages truly shows great leadership,” says Mr. Lenialu. 

//End// 

 

 

Media inquiries 

 

RSIPF Media Unit:  

24016 or 23800 Ext 239 

 

Email: 

rsipf.media@rsipf.gov.sb 

 

 

The Royal Solomon Islands Police Force (RSIPF) was established in 

1954.  Its mission is ‘To provide a safe and peaceful Solomon Islands 

by strengthening relationships with the community’.  The RSIPF 

strive to provide efficient and effective policing services for the 

Solomon Islands and expect RSIPF officers to adhere to the RSIPF 

values. 

 

For ongoing news and information, please go to www.rsipf.gov.sb 

Follow us on Facebook Page: www.facebook.com/rsipf 
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